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Welcome to the first newsletter of this school year. I would like to welcome back all of our returning children and to welcome all our new children, Henry, Evie Curl, Wren, ,Etta, Annika, Annabelle, Evie Morrison, Lucy, Pablo, Sebastian, Benjamin, Theo, Jemima, Abigail, Emily and Sophie.
DROP OFF AND PICK UP
Please can you be prompt when dropping off and collecting your child at the end of the morning. If you are going to be late please let us know via the PRESCHOOL MOBILE . It can be upsetting for your child to be left once all the other children have gone. Please can I also ask if you are a new parent to please not stand right by the glass doors at pick up I know it’s tempting to see what your child is doing but if we have not finished our session they could get upset as for them it will have been a long morning. 
Please be aware that the front door is locked at all times for your child’s safety and if a parent has for any reason been locked in they do not let themselves out without a member of staff being able to make the hall safe and re lock the doors. This could mean as well that we do not unlock the doors straight away if you come to collect at a different time as it may not be possible to leave the hall. Please can I ask that you sign your child in EVERY MORNING ON THE SIGN IN SHEET. This is situated in the lobby there is also a  sign in SHEET for the children to write on if they would like to. If anyone else is collecting your child please make a member of staff aware and write this on the sign in sheet next to your child’s name , they will also need your child’s password .I WILL NOT LET A CHILD GO WITHOUT THIS.
ILLNESS
In the event that your child is poorly and has required medication then please do not send them to Preschool. With regard to sickness and diarrhoea please keep your child at home for 48 hours after the last bout . I know this can be inconvenient but I have staff ratios to keep and if I have staff who get a bug I may have to close which would be more inconvenient. I will be enforcing this rule.
CLOTHING
Please can you make sure your child comes into Preschool wearing appropriate clothing. This means no jewellery, scarves and suitable footwear. We do go outside everyday so please bear that in mind. Please ensure all coats are named . Each child will have a named peg in the hall to put their coat on.
SNACKS AND LUNCH WE ARE A NUT FREE PRESCHOOL
Please be aware we have some children with severe NUT allergies attending Preschool. We would greatly appreciate your help in ensuring our setting is a NUT FREE environment.  All morning snacks must be either fruit or vegetables . Regarding the children who stay for lunch please can I remind you that sandwiches need to be NUT FREE to so no nutella or hazelnut, peanut butter or cereal bars with nuts in. Also please no chocolate bars either. I know this is tempting to pop in a treat but I am trying to make the lunchtime as close to school conditions as I can for the children and  they would not be allowed them in school and it makes it fair for the other children.
TOILET
Please can you remember to take your child to the toilet before they start their session. We do remind them throughout the morning but this could be particularly helpful to those who are not yet confident enough to ask.
PERSONAL INFORMATION AND CONTACT DETAILS
Please do not forget to tell us if you have moved or changed contact details especially mobile numbers and we also require landline numbers to. Please can you check that you have given the preschool a valid email address As this is our main form of communication especially during busy periods and if I need to let you know anything quickly. Can I also ask that if you are sending an email late at night I may not pick it up until the next afternoon so if it is urgent or regarding a child’s absence then please text or leave a message on the Preschool mobile. I thank you in advance for this as it makes my job easier.
PRESCHOOL T SHIRTS
I will be putting out preschool t-shirts for you to purchase if you wish out in the lobby . It is lovely to see the children wear them also it protects any other clothing from paint etc. 
TISSUES
Please can I ask that when you go shopping you could pick up an extra box of TISSUES for us at Preschool as this is the time of year we have lots of coughs and colds and we encourage the children to blow not just wipe.
GARDENING CLUB
Following on from the success of Eloise doing Forest school/Gardening club we are going to continue with this on a Tuesday afternoon so watch this space for more information.
DATES FOR THE DIARY

MACMILLIAN COFFEE MORNING 
FRIDAY 29TH SEPTEMBER  
On this morning the children will be making cakes for you to purchase back to have with a cup of tea or coffee. So drop of f normal time but I am asking parents to come if they can at 11.30 to have a cuppa and eat cake all money raised with go to MACMILLIAN cancer support .
FRIDAY 20TH OCTOBER
HARVEST OPEN MORNING
This is where you stay with your child for the morning and see them sing a few songs and do arts and crafts . This morning will finish at 12 more details to follow.
Once I have confirmed with the church I will let you know our nativity date asap so you can out that in your diary to.
TOPICS
For the first half of the term we will be doing around the world.
Week one Holiday news 
Week two England
Week three Ireland
Week four Lithuania 
Week five Thailand
Week six Mexico
Week seven Germany

We are hoping to incorporate different snacks at snack times depending on the country we will keep you posted on this. If you have anything on any of these countries or would like to speak to the children one morning then please let me know.

TREASURE BASKET
We have up until now had a TREASURE BASKET but over the last few months we have had items go missing or broken so we have after much thought decided to not put the basket out. If your child does need to bring in a comfort toy especially if they are new we will keep it in the kitchen safe once they have settled it saves a lot of heartache and us searching for a much loved toy in amongst ours.

We are looking forward to a busy and interesting half term ahead. Please check the notice board, the blackboard and your emails for any messages, our website will have all our up to date information on it. The blue folder in the lobby has most copies of emails I send out as well.
As always we have an open door policy so if you have any questions then please do  it hesitate to speak to a member of staff or myself.

Jo, Amanda, Jayda, Karen, Eloise and Lynne
